
Cameron, R.C.A.F., Military Advisor; General L. L. Lemnitzer, Supreme 
Allied Commander—Europe; Colonel Olan and Colonel Dolan, both 
from SHAPE; Mr. Pierre Dupuy, Canadian Ambassador to France; 
Brig. General N. V. Hinh, of the French Republic; General Pierre 
Gallois; Mr. André Moynet, Chairman of Defence Committee of the 
French National Assembly; Mr. J. G. Halstead, of the Canadian Em­
bassy in Paris.

Herr Franz Krapf, Head of Political Division II; Dr. Dirk Oncken 
and Dr. Hans Arnold, both of Political Division II, from German Foreign 
Ministry.

Col. iG. Jâhne, Col. iG. Hopfgarten, and Lt. Col. iG. Neubert, from 
the German Defence Ministry; Herr Fritz Erler, Deputy Chairman, 
Socialist Democratic party, Republic of Germany; Mr. Victor Gram, 
Danish Minister of Defence; Mr. Paul Fischer, Under-Secretary of 
State for Foreign Affairs; Maj. Gen. S. B. R. Helsp, Chief of Danish 
Defence Staff; and also Maj. Gen. Blixenkrone-Mpller, Army; Maj. Gen. 
Ziegler, RDAF; Capt. J. Petersen, RDN; Lt. Col. P. Briiner, and Capt. 
M. Petersen of the Danish Defence Staff; Mr. P. W. Frellesvig, Head 
of NATO Branch; and Mr. M. Frederiksen, Head of Department, Minis­
try of Defence.

9. The Committee visited Washington, U.S.A. on Wednesday, December 
11, 1963, in order to discuss mutual defence problems and related matters 
with senior United States Defence and State Department Officials.

The following persons were heard:
Mr. W. P. Bundy, Assistant Secretary of Defence (International 

Security Affairs), U.S.A.; Mr. J. C. Kitchen, Deputy Assistant Secretary 
for Politico Military Affairs, Department of State, U.S.A.; and Mr. 
Henry S. Rowen, Deputy Assistant Secretary of Defence (Planning and 
National Security Council Affairs), U.S.A.

Briefings were also given by
His Excellency Charles S. A. Ritchie, Canadian Ambassador to the 

U.S.A.; Brigadier Bennett, Acting Chairman of the Canadian Joint Staff 
(Washington) ; Mr. D. Gilchrist, Director of the Washington Office of the 
Department of Defence Production.

10. On August 1st, 1963, the Committee invited groups and individuals 
to make known their views on matters relating to defence. That decision read 
as follows:

The Committee will be pleased to receive written papers or sub­
missions with respect to defence and defence matters. Persons or organi­
zations wishing to make such written representations are requested to 
send forty copies in English, where possible, and fifteen copies in French 
of their statements to the Clerk of the Special Committee on Defence, 
House of Commons, Ottawa. These submissions are to be accompanied 
by a brief outline of the background and qualifications of the persons or 
groups making such presentations.

11. The following briefs were received:

1. Document prepared by Physicists from University of Alberta—tabled
October 17, 1963—(Exhibit No. 5) — (Printed as Appendix to Com­
mittee Proceedings No. 14).
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